
COST OF LIVING ADJUSTMENTS (COLAs) 

Your COAERS retirement benefit is a Defined Benefit Plan, which means that the plan promises a 
guaranteed lifetime monthly retirement benefit once you start receiving it. The Plan’s primary goal is 
to ensure that the promised benefits are provided to all current and future members in perpetuity. 
The Plan is financially structured to meet that goal. Contributions from the City of Austin and its 
employees plus investment income cover the costs of benefits and operating expenses. Cost of Living 
Adjustments (COLAs) are not automatically built into this funding mechanism. In times where funding 
is available, COLAs may be considered, however they should not be factored in your financial 
planning.  

 

When Could a COLA be Considered?   

COAERS’ funding policy establishes the initial criteria for the consideration of a COLA.  To consider a 

COLA the funding ratio must be 80% or more and the funding period must be below 20 years. Also, 

State law requires that the Plan’s actuary recommend a COLA before the Board considers one. Finally, 

the Supplemental Funding Plan with the City of Austin (established in 2012 to provide extra funding 

to keep the Plan healthy) states that a COLA recommendation must be presented by COAERS to the 

City Manager. If the City Manager chooses to adopt COAERS’ recommendation, it then must be 

approved by the City Council. Only when all of the above requirements are met would a COLA be 

granted. 

Based on today’s assumptions, it is projected to be at least 18 years before the criteria would be met. 

(See graph below)  



 

To advance and sustain the Fund to the point it would meet both criteria - the required 80% funded 

ratio and the 20-year funding period - contributions to COAERS would have to increase significantly. 

For example, the chart below estimates the effect of granting a one-time 2% COLA using only one of 

the two criteria (the 20-year funding period). In the scenario depicted below, the City of Austin would 

contribute an extra $24.5 million per year for the next 20 years (for an added total of $490 million) to 

COAERS to reach a 20-year funding period to just grant a one-time 2% COLA. For more information, 

you can view the COAERS’ Actuary’s most recent valuation presentation. 

.  

 

http://www.coaers.org/Portals/0/About%20Us/Board%20of%20Trustees/Slide%20deck%20of%20Presentations%20-%20Annual%20members%20Meeting%20July%202018.pdf

